RESOLUTION NUMBER 178

CITY OF FERNAN LAKE VILLAGE

WHEREAS, the city council received a report at its regular meeting on November 3,
2014, from its engineer James Coleman regarding the City’s costs for maintaining the sewer
pump station at the two commercial properties that are now occupied. Those reported costs
included estimates of administrative expenses and direct out-of-pocket payments for inspections
and repairs. The reported costs did not cover equipment depreciation or replacement

amortization.

WHEREAS, the engineer’s report showed that the amount currently billed for the sewer
maintenance at each commercial property ($150.00) is significantly less than what the engineer’s
report shows as the actual costs to the City (8434.50).

WHEREAS, a public hearing was held on December 1, 2014, on a proposed increase of
the monthly sewer fees charged to the commercial property owners within the City pursuant to
Idaho Code section 63-1311A with notice of that hearing having been mailed to the owners of
the four commercial properties in accordance with that statute.

THEREFORE,

BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Fernan Lake Village that the fee charged by the City
for sewer service to each commercial lot is increased by $280.00 per month to a regular monthly
charge of $430.00. This increase will be in effect beginning the month of January 2015.
Provided, however, this fee increase does not apply to a commercial lot that is not currently
using the sewer service.

FURTHER, BE IT RESOLVED that a late fee of $25.00 will be charged if the regular
monthly fee is not paid within thirty (30) days.

DATED this 2nd day of December 2014

ATTEST:




